From: C Brown

Sent: 16 January 2023 14:59

To: CCC Planning

Subject: Local Plan Consultation : Draft Canterbury District Local Plan t02045 : Part 3 of 3

Dear Canterbury City Council

| have the following comments and observations on the above Draft Local Plan using your headings
which have been shown in bold.

Policy SS3 - Development strategy for the district (page 13)

1.Paragraph 2. states that “Canterbury urban area will be the principal focus for development in
the district. New development sites will be supported on suitable sites within the urban area. ....”

2. Paragraph 3. states that “Whitstable urban area and Herne Bay urban area will be the secondary
focus for development in the district. New development will be supported on suitable sites within
these urban areas. ........ Policy W4 sets out the allocation of one Strategic Development Area at
the edge of Whitstable and Policies W8 and HB4 identify land for the delivery of two new coastal
secondary schools at Whitstable and Herne Bay.”

3. Policy SS3 then goes on to describe development proposals in areas identified in paragraph 5 as
“rural service centres” and in paragraph 6 as “local service centres” which are listed under the
heading “Canterbury district settlement hierarchy”.

4. On the basis of the current Draft, 1940 houses are proposed in the Whitstable area which seems
more than a “secondary focus for development in the district”. In addition Policies W8 and HB4 not
only include proposals for secondary schools but also 250 and 150 houses respectively among other

nearest being about 100m apart and both within the Herne Bay - Whitstable Green Gap.

5. It is noticeable that Chestfield which offers a fair range of facilities has not been identified as a
“Settlement” in the district hierarchy but is generally linked with Whitstable in the current Draft,
as in the case of Policy W8 above, among other references. This seems at odds with some of those
“Local service centres” identified in the district hierarchy such as Harbledown, which is closely
connected to St Dunstans, and by extension to Canterbury. Also Westbere and Sturry, | suggest is
another example.

6. The approval and current construction including 300 houses at “Land South of Ridgeway”
together with the proposed development including 1300 houses at Brooklands Farm under Policy
W5, would if approved, effectively create the urbanisation and coalesence of Whitstable with
Chestfield. The approval of Policy W8 Bodkin Farm, would also extend this urbanisation eastwards
towards Herne Bay, this being met by the westward urbanisation of Herne Bay should Policy HB4
“Land to the west of Thornden Wood Road” be approved.

Whitstable urban area (page 83)
7. Paragraph 3.3 : | think that Whitstable is served by the Javelin rail service and not HS1?

8. Paragraph 3.4 : Please see my comments above at paragraph 4 above concerning the proposed
school Policy W8. In addition, mention is made under this paragraph that “..... new A299 slips to








